
 

 
1 OFFICIAL 

December 2022 

Start of work on Railway Parade landscaping from Tuesday 
13 December 2022 
Together, the Australian Government and the NSW Government are investing more 
than $2.5 billion towards upgrading the East and West Sections of the Great 
Western Highway between Katoomba and Lithgow. 
 

Transport for NSW is starting work to remediate the verge along Railway Parade, Medlow Bath between 
Rutland Road and St Albans Road after 16 mature trees were removed along the eastbound verge of the 
Great Western Highway near Bellevue Crescent as part of a previous safety upgrade that provided a 
dedicated right turn lane, widened shoulder and new guardrail. 

The first week of work will involve weeding and clearing. This will be followed by garden bed preparation 
and planting and mulching.  

We will be working between 7am and 6pm from Monday to Friday and some Saturdays between 7am and 
1pm with work being completed by March 2023, weather permitting. We will continue to update the 
community as the project progresses.  

How will the work affect you? 
The first month of work will involve limited use of an excavator which generates some noise. We will make 
every effort to minimise noise by undertaking the works during the day and turning off machinery and vehicles 
when not in use. All work will occur within the road verge and will not impact pedestrian access or the Great 
Western Highway. 

Traffic changes 
There will be no changes to the current traffic conditions or bus services. Motorists are advised to drive to 
the conditions and follow the directions of signs and traffic control.  For the latest traffic updates, you can 
call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW App. 

Contact 
If you have any questions, please contact our project information line on 1800 953 777 or 
gwh@transport.nsw.gov.au.  For more information on the project, visit nswroads.work/gwhmedlow 

  

 

http://www.livetraffic.com/
mailto:gwh@transport.nsw.gov.au
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